



October 24, 2021

Members Present:

Maya Lynch, Emily Allbright McElroy, Kaitlyn Chen, Lily Natasha Wartman, Madeline Djelita Safavi, Katherine Amada Meagor, Blessing Roland-Magaji, Kayla Solomon, Tsion Mamo, Loren Mello, Elizabeth Howell-Egan, Uma Nagarajan-Swenson, Tess Gibbs, Ishi Gupta, Ana Rodriquez, Hannah Michele Tiedemann, Scotland Inia Carter,

Agenda:

- 1. 6:30 Meeting Start + Timekeeper**
- 2. 6:30 - 6:45 Check in + Updates**
- 3. 6:45 - 7:00 4C Party Updates + Discussion (Hannah)**
- 4. 7:00 - 7:15 Community Grant Proposal! + Vote on Funding (Maya)**
- 5. *Reminder about Halloween Plans for Next Meeting* (Ishi)**
- 6. 7:15 - 7:30 Working Groups/Individual Work**
- 7. 7:30 - 8:30 Menstrual Bins! (Kaitlyn)**

Minutes

1. Check-in and Updates

- a. Maya: working with admin about stipends
- b. Emily: placed gear order and started up SAS Senate this week
- c. Kayla: Judicial Board has had two meetings and working on student guide, trying to create a more accessible version of the student guide
- d. Uma: no updates, but Motley will not open this semester
- e. Elizabeth: no updates
- f. Ishi: had Sunday Snack and it is going to continue
- g. Tsion: have a meeting this week with the study abroad office about sending letter to students abroad
- h. Blessing: no updates
- i. Katie: no updates
- j. Ana: met with Student Sustainability Committee with 4 groups including composting (will work with student dining services), divestments, Scripps SCRAPS (possibility of working with free room) and met with new Sustainability

Coordinator Carbon commitments, volunteers needed for olive picking harvest event on Friday, November 5th from 7:30 AM to 12:00 PM

- k. Loren: drafted an email to Diane Holmes (Scripps budgeting) about learning about Scripps's investment process to learn about divestment
- l. Madeline: need to send out email to student representatives
- m. Abbie: communicated with boba truck supplier, expensive but possibility of entire school event or fundraiser, working with other First Year Class Presidents to create Minecraft tournament, possibility of creating stickers
- n. Hannah: 4C party is November 6th on the Bowling Green, had first successful meeting for Programming Committee, have all vendors but food for 4C party, in process of booking a DJ that plays Bruno Mars, met with Public Events and Bridgette
- o. Lily Natasha: FAC has started, still in communication with PEX
- p. Kaitlyn: Programming Committee met for the first time, menstrual products are ordered and cubbies are here, flyers pending approval
- q. Tess: no updates
- r. Scotland: Dean Everett talking about panel for campus changes regarding diversity, talk to Professor Kim about CORE audit, follow up with Dean Gretchen about CORE reports

2. 4C Party Updates + Discussion

- a. need catering and still in the search for food vendors
- b. 10 PM to 1 AM
- c. finger food
- d. Cheese Cave?
 - i. cheese board
- e. I Like Pie?
 - i. mini pies
- f. cupcakes?
- g. pizza?
- h. red carpet and designated dance floor in front of DJ
- i. chandeliers lighting on each corner of tent and we control the color (navy to mimic night sky)
- j. Mixed Reactions supplying DJ
- k. possibility of student DJs to showcase during event
 - i. Scripps alum Vonni
- l. possibly serving drinks
 - i. cocktails and mocktails
- m. photo booth
 - i. inflatable with props
 - ii. 360 photo booth with turntable

- iii. Programming Committee chose format of photo print out
- iv. “SAS and Scripps Present”
- n. registration required
 - i. rubber wristbands

3. Community Grant Proposal! + Vote on Funding

- a. Students can fill out form to request funding and how they would utilize funding
 - b. Maya, Kaitlyn, and Emily review applications and choose which people present at SAS meetings
 - c. Unanimous vote
- 4. *Reminder about Halloween Plans for Next Meeting* (Ishi)**
- a. people stationed in front of dorms during Halloween
 - b. 5:30 to 7
 - c. sign-up sheet
 - d. costumes recommended but not mandatory

5. Working Groups/Individual Work

6. Menstrual Bins!